

ICANN86 RSSAC Meeting

Tuesday 9 June, 2026 14:30 - 16:00 UTC

Seville, ES

Sched Participation Link

<https://icann86.sched.com/event/2NQPe/root-server-system-advisory-committee-meeting>

Zoom Recording Link

https://icann.zoom.us/rec/share/gzvahml0U079gVXYBlqGFkTrqkTybWi5O-5dS6sjpDVvVY08RkFTbXNWbVu71eWJ.fMjIH_NFGrGFCyse?startTime=1781009190000

English Transcript

https://hosted-files.sched.co/icann86/98/TRANSC_I86SQV_Tue09June2026__Root%20Server%20System%20Advisory%20Committee%20Meeting-en.pdf

Minutes (* = Vote)

1. Call to Order (Jeff Osborn)
 - a. RSSAC Chair Jeff Osborn called the meeting to order at 14:30 UTC.
2. Roll Call / Statements of Interest (Jeff Osborn)
 - a. Jeff Osborn conducted a roll call. Quorum was present to conduct the meeting and to take formal action, if necessary.
3. Agenda Review (Jeff Osborn)
 - a. Jeff Osborn conducted a roll call. Quorum was present to conduct the meeting and to take formal action, if necessary.
4. Administration
 - a.  5 May 2026 RSSAC Meeting Draft Minutes * (Daniel Gluck)
 - i. The RSSAC approved the draft minutes from the 7 April 2026 meeting. There were no abstentions or objections. Motion by Lars-Johan Liman Seconded by Wes Hardaker.
 - b. RSSAC Caucus Membership Committee Update (Ken Renard)
 - i. There are no updates at this time from the membership committee on new members, but there is a request to keep Statements of Interest updated. RSSAC and RSSAC Caucus members are encouraged to reach out to staff to update their statements.
 - c. RSSAC Chair Election Procedures (Daniel Gluck)
 - i. 9 June - Discuss this timeline at ICANN86 Monthly RSSAC Meeting
 - ii. 22 June - Open 30 Day Nomination Period
 - iii. 22 July - Nomination Period Closes
 - iv. 4 August - RSSAC Monthly Meeting - Nominations Accepted or if one candidate, vote by acclamation
 - v. IF NEEDED 10 August - 72 hour voting period begins
 - vi. IF NEEDED 13 August - 72 hour voting period ends, winner announced
 - vii. September 2026 - Chair Transition
 - viii. End of ICANN87 - New Chair assumes role
 1. The RSSAC chair election timeline and procedures were explained to the RSSAC. The Committee was in agreement with this proposed election process.

5. Work Items

- a. RSSAC001v3 Work Party Discussion (Daniel Migault, Duane Wessels)
 - i. The [RSSAC001v3 Work Party \(WP\) met at ICANN86](#) and is close to completing the document. The WP shepherds thanked the chairs of the WP, Robert Story and Abdulkarim Oloyede, for their efforts over the duration of the work.
- b. RSSAC000v10 Work Party Update (Andrew McConachie)
 - i. The [RSSAC000v10 WP will meet](#) one day after the RSSAC meeting. The RSSAC was updated on the progress of the WP, including
- c. Joint Open Mic with SSAC Preparations (Jeff Osborn)
 - i. The SSAC liaison to the RSSAC updated the Committee on preparations for the [Joint Open Mic session with the SSAC](#) for Thursday of ICANN86. There is a google doc available for frequently asked questions to be used in case there is a lull in questions from the audience.

6. Reports

- a. Chair/Vice Chair (Jeff Osborn and Hans Petter Holen)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- b. Liaison to the ICANN Board (Wes Hardaker)
 - i. The ICANN Board met this week and the Liaison to the Board provided some updates from those meetings. Specifically, attention was given to the move of ICANN87 to Bali and for the memorial session for Alan Barrett on Wednesday of ICANN86.
- c. Liaison to the CSC (Hiro Hotta)
 - i. There are potential SLA definition changes under discussion between the CSC and PTI.
 - 1. ACTION ITEM: Hiro to ask if draft SLA definition changes can be shared with the RSSAC before publication.
- d. Liaison to the RZERC (Lars-Johan Liman)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- e. Delegate to the ICANN NomCom (Abdulkarim Oloyede)
 - i. The NomCom met this week and they are completing interviews for open positions.
- f. Liaison from the IAB (Daniel Migault)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- g. Liaison from the SSAC (Russ Mundy)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- h. Liaison from the IANA Functions Operator (James Mitchell)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- i. Liaison from the Root Zone Maintainer (Duane Wessels)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- j. RSS GWG report (All)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- k. Review of Reviews CCG (Jeff Osborn and Ken Renard)

- i. There is a draft report for the RoR CCG that will be published for public comment. The RSSAC is encouraged to review the report and provide a comment if desired.
 - l. Participant on GNSO DNS Abuse Mitigation PDP1 (Erum Welling)
 - i. No updates at this time.
- 7. Any Other Business (Jeff Osborn)
 - a. RSSAC047 OCTO Update (Matt Larson)
 - i. OCTO has decided to shut down a pilot program for RSSAC047 implementation.
 - ii. Cost is a reason for the decision, as well as a lack of requests for the data collected by the program and general enthusiasm.
 - 1. [There was a presentation at ICANN85 on RSSAC047](#) and there was not a lot of interest detected.
 - a. This presentation can be interpreted as a “lessons learned”
 - iii. It was asked by the co-chair of the RSSAC047 WP if ICANN had envisioned putting out an RFP for a professional implementation that's maintained and producing stats on a regular basis.
 - 1. At this time OCTO does not have the budgetary means or interest detected to put this out for an RFP
 - iv. ACTION ITEM: Hans Petter, Duane, and Fredrik to gather RSSAC thoughts on RSSAC047 and the OCTO decision to cease operations on the pilot program.
 - 1. This will be an agenda item on the July meeting.
 - b. Next meeting: 7 July 2026
 - c. Next RSSAC Caucus Meeting: Sunday, 19 July 2026 (IETF 126)
- 8. Adjournment (Jeff Osborn)

Tuesday, 9 June 2026 | 14:45-16:00 CEST / 12:45-14:00 UTC

[Link to RSSAC Caucus Statements of Interest](#)